AGENDA ITEM NO. Ed .

City of Garden Grove

INTER-DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM

To: Matthew J. Fertal From: William E. Murray
Dept.: City Manager Dept.: Public Works
Subject: AWARD OF A CONTRACT TO R. J. NOBLE Date: August 26, 2014

COMPANY, FOR PROJECT NO. 7270 -
BROOKHURST STREET RECONSTRUCTION
FROM CHAPMAN AVENUE TO KATELLA
AVENUE, GARDEN GROVE

OBJECTIVE
For City Council to award a contract to R. J. Noble Company, for Project No. 7270 -
Brookhurst Street Reconstruction from Chapman Avenue to Katella Avenue, Garden

Grove,

BACKGROUND

The project consists of removal and reconstruction of bus pads, sidewalks, curbs
and gutters, cross gutters, access ramps, and median curbs; roadway rehabilitation
by full depth reclamation and pavement grinding, cement treatment of recycled
base material, pavement cold milling; construction of asphalt concrete base course
and surface course; adjustment of utility covers to finish surface; video detection
system;, traffic striping and traffic loop detectors; and other items required by the
plans and specifications.

The proposed street reconstruction project will significantly improve ride, safety and
appearance of this arterial street and reduce maintenance.

DISCUSSION

Staff solicited bids for this project pursuant to Municipal Code Section 2.50.100.

Six (6) qualified bids were received and opened in the City Clerk's office at
11:00 a.m., on August 14, 2014. The lowest qualified bidder is R. J. Noble
Company, with a total bid of $2,874,230.00. This bid is within the current project
budget. The licenses and references of the contractor have been reviewed and
verified by staff, and all other documentation is in order.
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The anticipated contract schedule is as follows:

Award contract - August 26, 2014
Begin construction (estimated) - October 14, 2014
Complete construction (estimated) - February 27, 2015

FINANCIAL IMPACT

There is no financial impact to the General Fund. This improvement is included in the
2014-15, Capital Improvement Budget and is funded by Measure “*M2” Local and Gas
Tax funds in the amount of $2,874,230.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the City Council:

e Award a Contract to R. J. Noble Company, in the amount of $2,874,230.00,
for Project No. 7270 - Brookhurst Street Reconstruction from Chapman
Avenue to Katella Avenue; and

e Authorize the, City Manager or his designee to execute the agreement, and
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By: Navin B. Maru
Associate Engineer

Recommended for Approval

/' \, ” ,
Attachment 1: Bid Summary [ (Cﬁ,m j,»/e/

Matthew . Fertal
City Manager
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CITY OF GARDEN GROVE
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
Engineering Division

BID SUMMARY SHEET

FOR

PROJECT NO. 7270 - BROOKHURST STREET RECONSTRUCTION

Attachment 1

FROM CHAPMAN AVENUE TO KATELLA AVENUE

BID OPENING: DATE: August 14, 2014

ENGINEER'S ESTIMATE: $ 3,000,000.00

TIME: 11:00 A.M.

- Bidder’'s Name

Total Bid

% Under/Over
Engrs. Est

R.J. Noble Company, Orange

$2,874,230.00

04.19 % Under

All American Asphalt, Corona

$3,103,103.00

03.44 % Over

Sully-Miller Contracting Company, Brea

$3,233,271.00

07.77 % Over

Shawnan, Downey

$3,281,140.00

09.37 % Over

Sequel Contractors Inc., Santa Fe
Spring

$3,372,500.00

12.42 % Over

Excel Paving Company, Long Beach

$3,374,590.00

12.48 % Over
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